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Board of Trustees Meeting



June 22, 2000


SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

MINUTES OF A SPECIAL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

AMMERMAN CAMPUS - SELDEN, NEW YORK

JUNE 22, 2000

A special meeting of the Board of Trustees was held on Thursday, June 22, 2000, at 4:00 p.m., at the Ammerman Campus in Selden, New York.


Present:

Sally Ann Slacke

Trustee/Chair

Charles L. Lauer

Trustee/Vice Chair

Michael J. Sacca

Trustee/Secretary

John J. Foley


Trustee



Walter C. Hazlitt

Trustee



Michael Hollander

Trustee 



Dennis McCarthy

Trustee



M. Vicki Wacksman

Trustee

Richard Zummo

Trustee

Joseph Del Broccolo

Student Trustee

Salvatore J. La Lima

President

James Canniff


V. P. for Academic & Campus Affairs



Eric Ricioppo


V. P. for Marketing & Public Affairs



Steven Schrier


V. P. for Legal, Planning & Infor. Services

Michael Weissberg

V. P. for Student Affairs



Joanne Braxton

Executive Dean, Western Campus



Dan Gilhooley


Executive Dean, Eastern Campus



John Pryputniewicz

Executive Dean, Ammerman Campus


Richard Semple

Executive Director SCCC Foundation



Charles Stein


College Chief Financial Officer



Fritzi Rohl


Admin. Director of Human Resources

* * * * * * * * * 

A G E N D A
1.
Discussion on the Proposed Benefits and Compensation Plan for the 
College’s Management-Confidential Personnel prepared by the Hay Group

A copy of the Management-Confidential Personnel Proposed Benefits and Compensation Plan was distributed to all Board members (see attached).

After a discussion on the salary plan such as the criteria for going from step A to B; who will be doing the evaluations; how was the “mid-point” range determined, etc., Vice Chair Charles Lauer inquired as to what would be the next step if the Board agrees to support the proposed salary plan. The President reponded that the committee (comprised of Trustees Sacca, Hollander and the President) will meet and prepare their suggestions for final Board approval at a future meeting.   President La Lima also indicated that this salary plan has been long overdue and will help to overcome the inequities which currently exist. 

Trustees Foley and Wacksman requested more information on the proposed salary plan. 

Vice Chair Charles Lauer made a motion to approve the salary table as submitted (subject to final details of implementation to be approved at a future meeting). Trustee Michael Hollander seconded the motion.

A roll call vote was taken (see attached), with the motion passing by a vote of 8 – 2, with Trustees Foley and Wacksman dissenting.  Trustee Foley noted for the record that his vote against the motion was in no way meant to be taken as being antagonist toward any individual included in this compensation plan.

* * * * * * * * * *

2.
Guild Contract

President La Lima informed the Board members that he had nothing new to report on this issue.

* * * * * * * * * *

3.
Proposed College’s Master Plan

The firm of Perkins Eastman Architects reviewed, with the aid of a slide presentation, the proposed phasing of the College-wide Master Plan, with Phase I costing $102,506,115.

The subject of the Museum of the Universe was raised and the Perkins Eastman consultants indicated that they foresee a need for a traffic study connected with this facility.  Trustee Walter Hazlitt inquired as to whether or not the College has the right to lease this property to the museum.  Vice President Steven Schrier responded that the leasing of the property has already been discussed with State University of New York and a lease will not need SUNY’s approval. Mr. Schrier also stated that it is within the College Board’s discretion to make decisions as to the proposal coming within the purposes of the community college.

Trustee Dennis McCarthy suggested that a “punch list” of specific questions be presented to the museum group for their response.  Trustee McCarthy asked President La Lima what does the College administration want to do regarding the leasing of the property at the Western Campus for the use of the museum.  The President responded that the administration considers this to be a very interesting proposal, but is aware of all the problems connected with such an endeavor.  The Board requested that the President address the concerns of the Board members with the museum people and report back with additional information.

* * * * * * * * * *

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * *

The next regular meeting of the Board will take place on Thursday, August 10, 2000, at 9:15 a.m., in Room 113 in Captree Commons, at the Western Campus in Brentwood.

* * * * * * * * * *








Respectfully submitted,

Michael J. Sacca








Secretary
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